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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
Barbara Skelly

EDITORIAL
Carol Powell

As you are reading this, you are probably just getting 
over a Thanksgiving weekend that included lots of food 
and drink as well as family get-togethers. It is also the 
beginning of a month filled with festivities, fun times and 
happy remembrances. 

Looking back at this past month, we had lots of 
opportunities to be thankful.  Mid-November, the Board 
of Trustees sponsored a Volunteer Thank-You Breakfast. 
Over 100 residents were in attendance. Who were these 
people that were invited?  They represented the Committee 
Members who volunteered throughout the year to make 
certain the various activities take place. These are the 
people who collected ticket money for activities, or the 
people who chaired the various committees, or the people 
who deliver your Pride or maybe even helped serve 
refreshments for the meetings. It takes the combined 
energies and planning of these individuals to help make 
LHS an active adult community of which we can be proud. 
Consider signing up for a committee next year. It is a great 
way to meet your neighbors while also doing something 
for the Community. 

I would also like to welcome the Trustees who have 
been elected to serve for the next 2 years: Tom Behrens, 
Peggy Comfort, Dennis Gregory, and Linda LaFerrera. 

All 4 are currently part of the 2022 Board of Trustees. 
Speaking for the rest of the Trustees, we are pleased to 
work with them again and look forward to their ideas, 
recommendations, as well as solutions. 

The month of December also allows us to focus 
on Christmas, Kwanza and Chanukah.  Regardless of 
the tradition, it emphasizes families and festivities. On 
December 3rd, the Community will once again come 
together for the annual Holiday Open House in the Lion’s 
Den. The chorus will sing and there will be lots of food to 
eat. It’s the ideal way to get into the Holiday spirit!  

December also allows us to look back at the year and 
consider what has been done to make LHS an even better 
Community. The Board of Trustees has accomplished 
a lot this past year. But that would not have happened 
without the support of the residents.  We thank you for 
this support.  Your continued support will be needed as we 
make tough decisions about the pool and other necessary 
capital expenditures. 

From the Board of Trustees and the LHS Administrative 
staff, we wish everyone a happy healthy Holiday Season 
and a safe and prosperous New Year. 

And so it goes. Happy 2023!

As anyone who writes for the Pride on a regular basis 
will confirm:  the hardest part of the job is deciding on a 
topic or event to highlight.  Luckily, Lions Head South is 
home to many talented writers.  The community not only 
boasts talented writers, but residents whose abilities and 
experiences span a multitude of areas.  Thus, our ability 
to function exceptionally well on a corps of volunteers 
assisted only by paid office and maintenance staff.

Volunteering is never easy.  There are always times 
when life gets in the way and you find yourself saying 
“why am I doing this.”  Then you remember why.  You 
think about the people you have met, and the friendships 
formed as a result of your time investment, not to mention 
the satisfaction of a job well done.  So, when the going 
gets rough hang in there.  You are appreciated, I promise!  

More importantly, you are needed by all of the residents, 
who for various reasons, are not able to do what you do.

As we approach 2023, I would like to add my personal 
thanks to all who volunteer in any capacity for our 
community.  Of course, I have a special thank you for those 
who contribute to the Pride.  Without you it would just be 
a sales flyer. Don’t forget, we welcome contributions from 
all residents.  Do you have a story you would like to share?  
Do you have a pet you want to brag about?  We would love 
to hear from you.  Don’t know how to make it happen, call 
me.  My number is in the book.

So, Merry Christmas and a happy holiday season, no 
matter how you celebrate it.  From our family to yours, 
we wish you all good things for 2023.  Stay safe and most 
important, stay well.
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Lions Head Offi  ce Park

Lion’s Head South Four Seasons
Lakewood

#112 Lion’s Head South
#116 Pavilion

#38 Shadow Lake/Chatterbox

At Humana, it is important you are treated fairly. Humana Inc. and its subsidiaries comply with applicable federal civil rights laws and do not discriminate on 
the basis of race, color, national origin, age, disability, sex, sexual orientation, gender, gender identity, ancestry, ethnicity, marital status, religion or language. 
English: ATTENTION: If you do not speak English, language assistance services, free of charge, are available to you. Call 1-877-320-1235 (TTY: 711) 
Español (Spanish): ATENCIÓN: Si habla español, tiene a su disposición servicios gratuitos de asistencia lingüística. Llame al )1-877-320-1235 (TTY: 711) ad
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Deceased Residents - 2022
Kiessling, Ernest (Ernie).............................83 Lauren Ln

.                                    10/23/2022

LIONS HEAD SOUTH
New Residents - 2022

Santo, Edward & Rose.................26 Meadowbrook Rd.
                                          R/S Strauss

Dwyer, James & Pawlyk, Sylvia..............5 Carter Way                                                                       
                                           R/S DeBenedett

Henel, William & Susan............83 Meadowbrook Rd.                                                                       
                                           R/S Compton Estate

Horn, Richard..........................131 Lions Head Blvd. S.                                                                       
                                            R/S Calabrese/Martins

Kuback, Steve, Debra & Sean..............87 Yorkwood Dr.                                                                       
                                           R/S Henzler Estate

Hulley, Nancy..........................144 Lions Head Blvd. S.                                                                       
                                           R/S Smith

Ruscansky Michael,
  Fischetti, Diane.....................232 Lions Head Blvd. S.                                                                       

                                          R/S Pietrzak
Tompkins, Judith.....................145 Lions Head Blvd. S.                                                                       
                                                            R/S McCarthy Estate
McKnight, Kevin....................................51 Lauren Ln.                                                                       
                                                            Lease: McCuctheon
Buhowski, Robert.....................151 Lions Head Blvd. S.                                                                       

                                                            R/S Cross

Deletions - 2022
Strauss, Mildred (Ruth)...............26 Meadowbrook Rd.
                                   	                    R/S Santo
DeBenedett, Donald................................5 Carter Way

                                           R/S Dwyer/Pawlyk
Compton Estate............................83 Meadowbrook Rd.

                                  R/S Henel
Calabrese/Martins....................131 Lions Head Blvd. S.

                                  R/S Horn
Henzler Estate...................................87 Yorkwood Dr.

                                      R/S Kuback
Smith, Jeanette............................144 Lions Head Blvd. 

                                           R/S Hulley
Pietrzak, Catherine........................232 Lions Head Blvd. 
                                                    R/S Ruscansky; Fischetti
McCarthy Estate.....................145 Lions Head Blvd. S.
                                                                        R/S Tompkins
Samuel, Aiden & Beth (Leasees)...............51 Lauren Ln.                                                                        
                                                            Lease: McKnight
Cross, James...............................151 Lions Head Blvd.                                                                        

                                                            R/S Buhowski

1601490

State Farm Mutual Automobile Insurance Company
State Farm Indemnity Company

State Farm Fire and Casualty Company
State Farm General Insurance Company

Bloomington, IL

When you combine your  
home and auto insurance, 
good things happen – like 
saving time and money. Just 
another way I’m here to help 
life go right™.
CALL ME TODAY.

Home 
& Auto. 
Smart  
& Easy.

Jody Huss, Agent
474 Brick Blvd

Brick, NJ  08723
Bus: 732-262-5000

jody.huss.qssc@statefarm.com

ads-5635
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Continued on page 9

GARDEN CLUB
Clare Mathiasen

Well, the holiday season is full upon us. At this writing, 
fall has been uncomfortably cool, blustery, and rainy. 
Hopefully this is not a sign of a bad winter. We can only 
wait and see.

Our “Save the Monarch” program on November 9th 
was a great success. Our aim was to spread the word of the 
plight of our pollinators, especially the Monarch butterfly 
which has recently been designated as “endangered”. We 
were happy with the great turnout of interested people 
attending.

In addition to the speaker from the Ocean County 
Master Gardeners, there were informative brochures and 
flyers available for all to take explaining the life cycle of 
the Monarch butterfly and how we can each help to save 
them from extinction. There were displays of butterfly 
fun facts and information. Residents Linda and Carol 
Karaffa presented their photos and pictures depicting the 

life cycle of Monarchs. Each attendee was given a packet 
of milkweed seeds to plant to provide food and breeding 
plants for the Monarch.

It was not all business, however, there was also a 
Gift Auction and of course a 50/50 drawing along with 
refreshments provided by our very own members. It was 
both an entertaining and informative afternoon and we are 
confident we provided information to help the pollinators 
survive.

Our thanks to Lucy Coburn and Carmela Ferraro for 
chairing this important event. Thanks also to our committee 
members who were so giving of their time, enthusiasm, 
and energy; Clare Mathiasen, Elaine Long, Diane Chapin, 
Ann Cinosky, Janet Mikelsen, Susan D’Onofrio and Mary 
Cummings. And to all our members for their help and 
support.
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While there is usually no meeting in December, we will 
be joining together for our annual holiday luncheon. Our 
thanks to Lucy Coburn and Jeannine Hogan for planning 
this event.

Keeping our community lovely with colorful blooms 
and seasonal decorations takes several volunteers. The 
following leadership positions have been filled for the 
2023 season.
Chairperson - Clare Mathiasen
Treasurer - Judy Murray
Secretary - Carol Farley
Liaison to Building and Grounds Committee - Sharon 

Newton, Alternate Christine Kovaly
Trustees - Carmela Ferraro, Debbie Gehringer, Jeannine 

Hogan
Inventory - Lucy Coburn, Jeannine Hogan, Cindy Eicher
Luncheons - Lucy Coburn, Mary Cummings, Jeannine 

Hogan, Christine Kovaly
By now your gardens should be cleaned of debris and 

dead plants, sprinkled with Preen (to limit weed growth in 
the spring) and covered with mulch. Containers should be 
cleaned and set aside from the weather. Now you can sit 
back and relax till after the holidays when it will be time to 
enjoy all those seed catalogues and start planning for 2023.

The Garden Club is grateful to the Trustees and the 
Building and Grounds Committee for their support of all 
our efforts. It has been a busy and successful year for us 
and we hope you are enjoying the flowers and decorations 
we provide.

We take a break from meetings in January and 
February, but we will meet again on March 8, 2023. While 
our membership has been increasing, there is always room 
for more; won’t you give us a try?

We wish you all a very happy holiday season and a 
healthy and happy New Year.
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MAINTENANCE COUPONS

The maintenance coupons will be distributed the 
following days in the clubhouse: 

Tuesday, December 6th 10:00 – 11:00 am 
Wednesday, December 7th 10:00 – 11:00 am 
Friday, December 9th 10:00 – 11:00 am 
Tuesday, December 13th 10:00 – 11:00 am 
Friday, December 16th 10:00 – 11:00 am 
When making your monthly remittance, please be sure 

to include the coupon with your check. If you choose to pay 
your maintenance thru your bank, the coupons will be kept 
with Karen. You may pick up coupons for a housebound 
neighbor.

GARDEN CLUB continued from page 8
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COUNTRY CLUB
Jim Mort

As Fall arrives and Day Light Saving Time departs, 
we are well on our way to winter and for the hardy golfer, 
some very cold golf. With some luck we will see some 
mild weather and get a round or two in and maybe even 
golf through February. Which would bring us to the 2023 
season opening on March 1, 2023. Sometimes it is nice to 
be a dreamer and we will take what we can get. The golf 
course provides us a go to place during the cold, dark winter 
months and if the weather permits, play some golf with our 
buddies and it can give us a chance to get out of the house. 

The Starter Program has ended for the year, it was 
very successful, and we believe has greatly assisted in 
our membership growth. As we prepare for 2023, we will 
be signing up interested members to be Starters for the 
2023 season. If you have any questions concerning this 
volunteer program, call me or stop by the LHCC Office. 
The Program will run from April through October, and we 
will need additional Starters for 2023. Your participation 
and support will assist our continued growth in membership 
and income. 

At this time of the year the Board of Directors should 
already be setup for the new year. Unfortunately, we still 
require a minimum of one more Board member. This would 
be an opportune time for anyone interested in the operation 
of our course to get involved. We have a lot of experienced 
Board members and Advisors that can greatly assist in the 
learning curve for new members. The Board sets the tone 
and direction for the course, events, League play and the 
social functions of the golf membership. Joining the Board 
of Directors now would be ideal as this is the 5th year of 
our five-year plan to solidify the golf course operations, 
establish a paid position to provide the continuity necessary 
in any business. We have spent years working towards a 
more streamlined business-oriented operation and away 

from our “Mom and Pop” operation. It is noted and 
accepted that we cannot achieve the stability we need to 
continue our current growth without some semblance of a 
permanent staff position. We will continue to pursue a paid 
staff position that will solve so many of these problems, pull 
our operations together and maintain the desired income 
and membership growth over the long haul. 

As indicated in the October Pride, our tournament for 
2022 was one of the best in a number of years. We will 
continue to put more time, effort, and money into future 
tournaments. For next year’s tournament we will continue 
with the Putting Contest as well as review the existing 
award structure for the closest to Pin and Line with the 
intent of increasing the amount of money awarded. This 
year’s income from the tournament exceeded our projected 
amount and we intend to do even better next year. 

During October, Marcene Talty, our Event’s Director, 
sat in for me for the three weeks. I was out of town. 
Marcene did a great job and without a doubt would be a 
prime candidate to take over the job. I appreciate everything 
Marcene did and would hope at some point she would 
consider taking this position. We are very fortunate to have 
the multitude of qualified volunteers that are willing to do 
these necessary jobs to ensure our golf course is well run 
and organized for the benefit of all of us. 

Our Reforestation Program began in earnest with 
the request to the Board of Trustees to authorize us to 
purchase 17 trees that were approved for the 2022 Capital 
Improvement Funds. 

The plan is to concentrate on the area between Holes 4 
and 5 on Ashford Dr this year and along Lions Head Blvd 
near Hole 2 in the Spring. Initial planting will be 10 Crepe 
Myrtle, 3 Dogwood and 4 Lilac Bushes. 

The last Scramble of the year was held on Tuesday, 
November 8th. Results are posted to the LHS Web Site 
and the LHCC BB. 

The Board of Directors Meeting was held after the 
Scramble on November 8th, and the minutes are on the 
LHS Web Site and the LHCC BB. 

The last Event of the year for the LHCC is the Polar 
Bear Shootout. This is scheduled for Saturday, December 
31st, starting at Noon. The Cost for the Shootout is $2.00, 
and a light lunch will be provided as well as soda and water. 

Enjoy the Holidays, wishing peace, happiness, and 
good health for all of US now and throughout the New 
Year.
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WELCOMING COMMITTEE
Rosemarie Ferrainolo

Our Welcome Committee at Lions Head South hosted 
a successful “Meet and Greet” on October 24th for new 
residents who moved into our community since April of 
2022.

Eight new residents attended along with Trustees, 
Committee Chairpersons and Welcome Committee 
members. Everyone mingled with each other throughout 
the evening to learn about the community, various activities 
and events that are offered here at LHS. A tour of the 
clubhouse took place and the evening ended with a raffle 
and dessert.

I would like to thank everyone who attended and all 
those who helped to make this event a success.

Merry Christmas and Happy Holidays to all.

SOCIAL COMMITTEE
Roberta Marvel

The Social Committee is looking for residents to 
participate in the annual LHS Christmas Parade.

Decorate your car or truck and join the parade around 
the neighborhood to spread some holiday cheer!

The parade starts at 6:00 PM on Saturday, December 
10. Participants should meet in the clubhouse parking lot 
at 5:30.

Sign up on the LHS website or the clubhouse bulletin 
board.
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Member of The Circle of Excellence 2021

TRAVEL COMITTEE
Dee Kropiewnicki

The Travel Committee would like to thank everyone 
for their support in our efforts to bring new adventures to 
the residents of Lions Head South.  

It was a good start to move forward.  We will be going 
to the Surflight theatre on December 6th to see White 
Christmas.  We will also be working on some new trips 
for the upcoming year.  The response to the Mediterranean 
cruise has been fantastic.  We are looking forward to it, and 
we will be coming up with new excursions in the spring 
and summer of 2023.  

The Travel Committee wishes everyone a Merry 
Christmas and a Happy, Healthy New Year.

WEBSITE COMMITTEE
Tony Bruzaitis

Visit your website at www.lionsheadso.com.
It’s that time of the year when many in our community 

have or will be heading to warmer regions for the winter 
months. While you are away, stay in touch by visiting the 
LHS website to see what the various clubs and committees 
have in store for 2023. As usual the minutes of Board 
meetings will continue to be available online, and current 
and past issues of the Lions Pride will also be there. 

The Website Committee members wishes everyone 
the happiest of holidays and much joy in the coming year. 

If you are looking to get involved in our community, 
consider joining the Website Committee. You do not need 
technical expertise. Most of our work is centered around 
gathering information from the clubs and committees of 
LHS and verifying the information we have is current. 

And remember, if you have any suggestions for 
additions to the website, please email us at web@
lionsheadso.com. The information provided, benefits all 
residents of Lions Head South.
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Bulletin

SECURITY COMMITTEE
Submitted by Tia Katakozinos, Written by Maryellen Klotz

Decem”burr” is upon us and with it comes tips and 
suggestions to get through the holiday season safely.

Car safety - It is Important to winterize your car before 
the bad weather hits. This means having the wiper fluid, 
antifreeze, battery, tires, and windshield wipers checked 
and replaced if necessary. ALSO, clean snow off your car 
entirely so that you can drive safely and are not a hazard to 
others on the road - motorists who fail to do so face fines 
of $25 to $75 for each offense, regardless of whether the 
ice and snow is dislodged from the vehicle.

Remember your cell phone (and that it is fully charged) 
if you drive in bad weather, or just stay home! Always let 
someone know where you are going and when you should 
be expected back. If you need essential items, such as 
prescriptions or food (and ICE MELT) - get it ahead of 
time or perhaps you can ask a neighbor to make the trek 
for you - we are all in this together.

Home safety - Many people burn candles during the 
holiday - VERY IMPORTANT - make sure they are 
extinguished before you go out or to bed - SAFER is to 
buy the battery powered candles. Also, poinsettia plants 
are poisonous to pets so keep them away or buy fake ones 
- just as pretty and you can use them next year! While we 
all want to save on energy costs, be careful when lowering 
heat as you do not want your pipes to freeze. Just opening 
cabinet doors under kitchen and bathroom cabinets will 
allow pipes to stay warm enough to prevent a costly repair. 
IF you decide to venture out to shovel, do it a little at a time 
and take frequent breaks. REMINDER: Several types of 
rock salt are toxic to animals and should not be used on 
sidewalks where residents walk their pets so, please read 
the fine print when purchasing.

HOLIDAY SHOPPING CONCERNS - Many of us 
shop online for the holidays and packages are tempting for 
“porch thieves.” Alerting neighbors that you are expecting 
deliveries can help prevent this. Also, keep an eye for 
people in unmarked vehicles running up empty handed 
to porches - taking off with gifts - jotting down a plate or 
at least a description of vehicle and then calling the non-
emergency Brick Police telephone number, 732-262-1100, 
may not prevent that theft but could increase vigilance on 
their part. Also, if sending gift cards to family and friends 
as MANY never arrive for their recipients : (- send certified 
mail so it can be tracked, use Venmo, zelle or paypal 
money. Better yet, many companies (Visa included) offer 
online gift cards that can be emailed prior to the holiday 
(or the day of for those of us who shop last minute :P) and 
it will save you the headache of it getting lost or stolen.

Finally, best wishes for a happy, healthy and most 
importantly - safe holiday!
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Brick
Middletown
Red Bank

Spring Lake Heights
Wall

Yardville 

732-223-0003

ad-6150

$1,600*

www.BrickNJSmiles.com

NJ Monthly Top Dentist

1608 Route 88, Suite 111, Brick, NJ 08724

732-458-8200

All Types of Dentistry Performed
Senior Citizen 10% Discount
In-House Benefi t Dental Plan Available
In-House Implant Surgeon

ad-4593

$309

LHS WOMEN’S CLUB
Clara Ciuffo-Clarke

MERRY CHRISMAS, HAPPY HANUKKAH, 
JOYFUL KWANZAA AND HAPPY NEW YEAR!!!! I 
hope I covered all the merriment that signals the end of 
another year. 

All things come to an end. I have lovingly served as 
President (Chair) of the LHS Women’s Club and now, 
that the seed has been planted and nurtured, it is time to 
turn the leadership over to new officers, new ideas, and 
new programs. I know that we will keep growing and 
succeeding in our efforts to offer a social monthly meeting 
to the wonderful ladies of Lions Head South. 

It has been my joy to work with all of you and to 
see the membership grow as it has. I will still be “there”, 
involved in some lesser way and be able to socialize with 
YOU more. Thank you for the confidence you placed in 
me. Thank you for all of your support and help. 

Please keep me in your good thoughts and prayers, as 
I do for you daily. 

Not goodbye just See Ya later! 
Hugs to you all. 

LHS MEN’S CLUB
Don Antonelli

As we head to years end, we look back on this year, 
2022.  The Men’s Club lost some members through basic 
attrition, but we added some great residents. Rich Symanski 
our membership chairman did an excellent job recruiting 
and signing new members.  

Tim Martin came to the rescue as treasurer when we 
lost Brian, also a group of guys came to the aid and kept 
the kitchen going. Thanks to Paul Minniti and his new 
team.  Mario, our former chef, became ill so Paul jumped 
in.Thanks guys, you saved us.

We had our night of the races event on November 12th 
and I’m sure it went well.  We are also looking forward 
to our annual holiday party on December 13th. Tickets 
are still available. Thanks Bob Pedersen and Joe Bivona.  
Mega tickets were a little off this year but that is a sign of 
the times. Drawing will be around December 7-10. Still 
time to get your tickets

I will be stepping down as President along with 
Joe Bill, Vice President and Tom Tormey, Secretary. 
I could have never made it to the end without those 
guys. We have a strong team for 2023. President Bob 
Pedersen, Vice-President Rich Symanski and Secretary 
Joe Bivona. Treasurer will be appointed by the new 
president.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  

So, with that, I say have a good holiday season.  Stay 
well and God bless. 
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Continued  on page 27

THE RECIPE BOX
Sue Auer

CHANUKAH - 12/18/22 to 12/26/22 
(the rededication of the Holy Temple) the lighting of the 

Menorah, the giving of the Gelt, Dredals & BREAKFAST, 
BRUNCH serving one of the most popular & traditional 
....... Jelly Donuts 
EASY & SIMPLE PILLSBURY JELLY DOUGHNUTS 
Ingredients: 
1 16 oz. pkg of buttermilk Pillsbury Grand Biscuits 
2 cups 10X sugar (powdered sugar) 
1 medium to large paper bag 
4 tbsp. melted butter or 3 tbsp. of canola oil 
1 cup rasberry jelly (seedless) - optional strawberry 
Directions: 

1. Prepare a paper bag with the 10X sugar 
2. Separate the biscuits & bake or fry until fully cooked. 

If baked, brush with melted butter before baking. 
3. Drop each cooked doughnut into the bag & coat 

with sugar. 
4. Place RASBERRY JAM in a decorating bag with 

tip. Insert tip into each biscuit & fill with jam. 
5. Place on plate & serve! 

CHRISTMAS - 12/25/22 - 1/6/23 
(celebrating the birth of Jesus) 

Christmas menu traditions AROUND the WORLD! 
An Italian - American tradition of family and friends 

gathering on Christmas Eve. THE 7 Fishes.... there are 
several THEORIES of the feast, one which represents 
“THE 7 HILLS” surrounding the city of Rome. 

The Polish tradition at Christmas Eve includes the 
CLOSEST family! No one eats until the wafer (Oplatek) is 
broken. Dinner starts when the 1st star appears. No meat is 
served. Two of the most popular dishes are MUSHROOM 
Soup & RED BORSCHT Soup. 

The German traditions have influenced the entire 
world, with so many 1st’s. The Advent Calendar, The 
Christmas Tree, The Feast of the Epiphany, The legend 
of Santa, The Christmas Markets and so many more. The 
most popular dish for Christmas Day (after midnight) is 
German Potato salad and German Sausages. The most 
Famous SWEET is Gingerbread. 

GINGERBREAD BISCOTTI 
Ingredients: 
1/2 cup vegetable oil 
1 tbsp baking powder 
1 1/2 tbsp ground ginger 
3/4 tbsp ground cinnamon 
1 cup of sugar 
1/2 tbsp ground cloves 
3 eggs 
1/4 tbsp ground nutmeg 
1/4 cup molasses 
2 1/4 cup all-purpose flour 
1 cup whole wheat flour 
Directions: 

1. Preheat oven to 375* 
2. In a large bowl mix together oil, sugar, eggs, 

molasses. 
In bowl #2 combine flours, baking powder, ginger, 

cinnamon, cloves, nutmeg ... mix into egg mixture to form 
a stiff dough. 

3. Divide dough in half.& shape each into a roll similar 
to the shape of a biscotti. Place on cookie sheet & bake for 
25 mins. Then cool & set aside. 

4. After cooling ... slice diagonal into 1/2” thick biscotti 
cookies & place on a cookie sheet. 2nd BAKE each side 
5-7 mins. until CRISPY! 

OPTIONAL: MELT MINTED white chocolate & 
drizzle the cookies when cool. 

KWANZAA - 12/26/22 to 01/01/23 
Created in 1966 by Dr. Maulana Korenga. KWANZA 

comes from the Swahili language, which means the “Har-
vest of the 1st FRUIT! 

There are 7 principles of the NON-Religious 
holiday. UNITY, RESPECT, RESPONSIBILITY, 
COOPERATION, PURPOSE, CREATIVITY & FAITH! 

EASY-CHOCOLATE FRUIT CAKE 
Ingredients: 
1 box of Chocolate Cake mix 
2 9” Round baking pans. Spray with PAM 
4 cups of sliced fruit - peaches, nectarines, strawberries, 
blueberries, kiwi, grape-halves, jar cherries (drained) .....
or any mixture of fruit you choose. 
Ingredients for citrus filling 
1 cup of sugar 
3 tbsp cornstarch 
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standardsFITS YOUR
Book your FREE design 
CONSULTATION today!
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approval. Minimum monthly payments required. Offer valid until 09/30/2021.  
Kevin O’Gorman Plumbing License #7771 / HIC #13VH030115500
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• Lifetime warranty
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Maintenance Free

Seamless Wall High-Gloss Acrylic 
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12/31/2022.
1/4 tsp salt 
1 cup orange juice 
1/4 cup lemon juice 
1/4 cup water 
1 tbsp butter 
1 tsp orange peel 
1/2 tsp lemon peel 
Directions: 

1. Prepare & bake the cake mix directions provided 
on box. Cool & slice each cake in half, making 4 layers. 

2. Make the citrus filling 
In a saucepan bring to a boil the 1st 6 ingredients - for 

citrus filling. 
Remove from heat & add last 3 ingredients. Refrigerate 

& cool. 
3. Separate the sliced fruit into 4 bowls ... 1 cup ea. 
4. Divide citrus into 4 equal parts & toss into each cup 

of sliced fruit. 
5. Place bottom layer of cake on a serving plate & 

spread 1 cup of sliced fruit on the layer. 
6. Repeat on next 3 layers. OPTIONAL - the top layer 

can be dressed with a layer of whipped cream! Refrigerate 
before serving. 

Wishing everyone in the LHS community A 

“BEAUTIFUL HOLIDAY SEASON” and a Happy, 
Healthy & Safe 2023!!! 

I LOOK FORWARD TO LOTS OF 2023 RECIPES 
FROM OUR COMMUNITY... 

PLEASE SEND TO EMAIL ADDRESS: sauer1948@
hotmail.com.

RECIPE BOX continued from page 26



28  LIONS PRIDE DECEMBER 2022



LIONS PRIDE DECEMBER 2022   29  

PRIORITY FOR DRIVEWAY SNOW REMOVAL

As we approach another winter season, we again find 
it necessary to clarify who qualifies for the Priority Snow 
Removal list for 2022-2023 winter season. A new request 
is required every season. 

For those who qualify, please submit your request to 
assure that you will be placed on the priority list. To qualify, 
a resident must require regular life-sustaining medical 
treatment, such as chemotherapy, radiation, or dialysis in 
or outside the home.

A “heart condition” does not qualify. Your request 
must be accompanied by a physician script/note which 
specifies that life-sustaining treatment for any of the 
conditions outlined above is necessary. Hand written 
notes are unacceptable. All information will be kept by 
the administrator and will be confidential.

For convenience purposes, your doctor may fax this 
information to our office. Our fax number is 732-920-2650. 
Please be assured this information will be kept strictly 
confidential. Placement on the Priority Snow List cannot be 
accomplished until we receive the necessary documentation 
from your physician.

Your need to go to work does not qualify for priority 
snow removal. For this purpose, we suggest you make 
advance arrangements with a private contractor for snow 
removal.

The township will cooperate by plowing our roads so 
that our contractor can begin work. Of course, the town will 
continue to respond to any serious problems during storms.

ALWAYS CALL 
911 FOR ANY MEDICAL EMERGENCY

Please be sure to keep on hand extra supplies of 
medications and food so that you do not need to leave 
the house during or immediately after a snowstorm. The 
weather predications generally provide ample warning time 
for making preparations.

Please respond as soon as possible as the winter season 
will be here soon.

BRAY
GENERAL CONTRACTORS L.L.C.

New Homes ~ Additions ~ Renovations ~ Kitchens ~ Bathrooms
Roofi ng ~ Siding ~ Decks ~ Window Replacements

Phone 732-477-1866
Email: braygeneralcontractors@gmail.com

52 Ashwood Drive Brick NJ 08723

HIC # 13VH00138200 We Accept:

ads-4803
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Directory
M VIGLIONE & SONS, L.L.C.

Plumbing & Heating
Michael A. Viglione, Master Plumber

Insured, Bonded & Licensed #11738
Service - Installation - Repairs

Residential & Commercial
Phone: 732.279.1944

www.mviglioneandsons@yahoo.com

EEiinnsstteeiinn  CCoommppuutteerr  TTeecchhnnoollooggiieess 

*COMPUTER REPAIR*  
On-Site Computer Repair & VIRUS REMOVAL  

**WE COME TO YOU!** 

CALL TODAY - (848)210-2129  
10% SENIOR DISCOUNT! 

Desktop, Laptop, Printers, Hardware & Software Upgrades, Smart 
Home Devices (Ring, Alexa), Installation and sales of New PC’s 

**Don’t Call a Geek, Call Einstein!! - 5 Star Rated on YELP!** 

Nice Guy Car Service
24 Hour Service

CALL JOHN for Reasonable Rates
Cell: (732) 779-8366

- Highly Recommended - 
NYC, Newark, Atlantic City, Philadelphia
Airports, Cruise Ships, (Groups up to 16)

T & K LANDSCAPING
Design, Installation & Maintenance of Flower Beds/Pavers/

Retaining Walls/Mulch/Trees/Plants/Shrubs/Power Washing,Fencing & 
Gutter Cleaning/Patio/Fence Enclosures/Concrete Patios/Walkways

* ��NTER �PE���L *
* Wholesale from our nursery tree and shrub sale *

* Paver sale - 5% off  any paver job *
20 Years in business/Fully Insured/Free Estimates

Call Kevin 1-732-535-1097

CUTTING EDGE
Painting Service, LLC

Wishing everyone a 
Safe and Happy Holiday Season!

732-295-3888

3x DIRECTORY
Leisure Village West
Renaissance Times
Briar 2 News
S. Ridge North
Cedar Glen Lakes
Gardens PI. Plains
Sea Breeze Lacey
Country Place
Lions Head South
Cedar Glen West
HC Silverton PH2
Berkeley Reporter
SRP Westerly
Cafe West
Leisure Village East
Heights Courier
Leisure Knoll
Greenbriar Times

MVC
Park West Corner Cafe
Carefree Gazette
Crestwood Sun
Leisure Village Original
HC Bulletin
Four Seasons Times
Santiago Corner Cafe
Pine Cone Press
Park Echo
Mirage Messenger
Metedeconk Moments
Point ‘n Place
Country Walk
South Knoll Spirit
Covington Courier
Seaview Tidings
Whiting Station

SINGLE DIRECTORY 
ON PAGE 2

THE EXPERT TOUCH LLC

CREDIT CARDS 
ACCEPTED

ALL HOME REPAIRS AND REMODELING
•  ALL BATH & KITCHEN REPAIRS • NEW KITCHENS, BATHROOMS 
& GRANITE TOPS • SHEETROCK, SPACKLE, PAINTING, WALLPAPER 
REMOVAL • CERAMIC TILE and BACK SPLASH • MOLDINGS and TRIM, 
DOORS, DECKS,  • WINDOW REPLACEMENT/ FLOORING
DON GEMMA  & ANDREW PAVELEC #732-820-6720 info@theexperttouchllc.com

LICENSED & INSURED   Free Estimates  Call Today LIC.#13VH06197100
 SHOWROOM AT 1021 ROUTE 37 WEST, TOMS RIVER

DAVID M. LEDERMAN, CPA
Personal, Business & Trust Income Tax Filings

Court Reporting and Filings for Estates,
Special Needs Trusts, Guardianships

DAVID@MLCPALLC.COM  732-920-7801
Lions Head Offi  ce Park * A Four Seasons Resident
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KISH PHYSICAL THERAPY
**In-Home Physical Therapy Services**

One on One Individualized Treatment Plans
Specializing in Manual Therapy,

Pre/Post-operative care, and Balance training. 
No Prescription required • Medicare Part B Insurance accepted   

908-910-8145
Get the personalized care you deserve!!

REDI HOME SERVICES
Call 732-256-9844

DRYER VENT CLEANING/REPAIR - WINDOW WASHING
POWER WASHING - GUTTER CLEANING 

PAINTING/HANDYMAN SERVICES
Lic# 13VH082081000 www.redihomeservices.com
Senior Discounts redimanage@optimum.net

Hometowne Plumbing
No Job Too Small
732-270-3232

Lic. 9452 PROUD TO SERVE UNITED STATES MARINE CORPS

Directory

KERRY’S FRIENDLY CAR SERVICE
LOCAL & LONG DISTANCE DROP OFFS & PICK UPS.
DOCTORS. SHOPPING. AIRPORTS. NYC. ATLANTIC CITY. 

HOSPITALS. CRUISE SHIPS. FAMILY FUNCTIONS. 
RESTAURANTS.

Accommodations for Large Groups
KERRY Cell: 732-606-2725

24 HOUR SERVICE    •       CALL FOR FREE ESTIMATES!!

Congregation B’nai Israel Memorial Park
W. Whitty Road, Toms River, NJ

732-349-1244
MemorialPark@CBITR.org

Ocean County has been a great home
Now make it your eternal home

Peace of mind for all who love you 
Interfaith Section Available

Proven Contracting, LLC
ROOFING • SIDING • WINDOWS • SKYLIGHTS • GUTTERS

• NO $ DOWN FINANCING AVAILABLE 
• ON-SITE PROJECT MANAGERS

• TOP MANUFACTURER CERTIFICATIONS/WARRANTIES 
• A+ RATING ON BBB

732-800-4616
PROVENROOFING.COM

Proudly serving Ocean & Monmouth counties       HIC #13VH07527200

A Private Car Service
All Airports, Cruises, NYC – All Boros, Upstate & Local

Serving Seniors since ‘03
New Lincoln SUV

Reliable • Dependable • Reasonable
Senior Discounts

“We Drive with Care”
Stan Levine: 732.822.0344

Garage Door & Opener Installa� on and Repair Specialists
We service Ocean & Monmouth Coun� es

Free New Door Es� mate • Same Day Repairs
For Quality Material & Workmanship, 

Call Us And Book Your Appointment Today!

Garage Door Masters LLC
garagedoormastersllc.com

garagedoormastersllc@gmail.com  
Call or Text: 732-870-7313
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Dr. ShuaHaim has been prac� cing geriat-
ric medicine for over 30 years. During his 
residency program he had an opportunity 
to have geriatric training at an Alzheimer 
Center. He discovered then that he wanted 
to prac� ce geriatric medicine.
Dr. ShuaHaim believes there are 3 equally 
important focuses when caring and treat-
ment those with demen� a and memory 
impairments. They are to stabilize the 
pa� ent, control their behaviors, and ease 
the burden of the caregiver.

MEET OUR MEMORY CARE 
DIRECTOR
Dr. Joshua Shua-Haim, 
Geriatrician

It’s time to prepare for the holidays - Christmas, 
Hanukkah, and New Years. The main subjects are 
family and friends. I run this article every December 
because I think this is a good time for a review.

For candid shots make certain you’re prepared -- have 
your camera ready and watch the subject for the expression 
you want. If you aren’t ready the shot will be gone before 
you press the shutter. Most holiday shots will be taken 
indoors so don’t forget to use your camera’s fl ash.

For portraits and group shots get yourself set up fi rst, 
and then prepare your subject. If you keep them waiting 
you will not get a natural relaxed image. For portraits 
choose a background that’s festive, but not too busy. Have 
your subject(s) turn their shoulders slightly so they are not 
too square to the camera.

When photographing grandchildren or pets try to get 
eye level with them, rather than shooting down at them.

I also like to photograph the festive holiday 
decorations. These often make fun shots and they can be 
used on your holiday cards next year.

Don’t forget the rule of thirds (also from a previous 
photo tip). Rather than placing your subjects in front of the 

Christmas tree, move them slightly to one side. If shooting 
the dinner table set for the holiday feast, have the host stand 
at one side of the table about 1/3 of the way from the end, 
rather than centered at the end of the table.

These techniques will help improve your holiday 
images. Have a great holiday season, a happy and healthy 
New Year and remember to have fun with your camera.

Holiday ImagesHoliday Images


